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Our 56th Year    Cape St. Claire Improvement Association, Inc. Community Newsletter               September 2011 

Back To School—Be Safe! 

BOARD IN BRIEF 

CSCIA BOARD OF  
GOVERNORS MONTHLY 
MEETING  AUGUST 8, 2011 
 
The August 2011 CSCIA 
Monthly Board of Governors 
meeting was convened on August 
8, 2011 at 7:30 P.M. in the Cape 
St. Claire Clubhouse, Cox Meet-
ing Room.   
 
President’s Remarks:  President 
Gallagher presented the agenda 
for the meeting and made brief 
opening remarks.  He noted that 
he received an email on the sub-
ject of a telephone tower and may 
invite the sender to address the 
membership at a Quarterly Mem-
bership meeting 

 

Minutes and Profit & Loss 
Statements (P&Ls):   
 
July 11, 2011 CSCIA Monthly 
BOG meeting minutes:  Gover-
nor Newman made a motion to 
approve these minutes.  Governor 
Gardner seconded the motion and 
it was unanimously approved.   
 
June 30, 2011 Profit & Loss 
Statements (P&L’s):  Governor 
Newman made a motion to ap-
prove these P&L’s.  Governor 
Lamb seconded the motion and it 
was unanimously approved.   
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 

Covenants:  Governor Daly 
 

• Distributed an updated status 
report of zoning and other viola-
tions reported to the County for 
action.  The County Zoning De-
partment is referring one of these 
cases to the County Court system 
to be heard around November 
2011. 
A motion was made and approved 
to have a CSCIA employee attend 
a case put before the County Ad-
ministrative Hearing Officer to 
voice opposition to a zoning vari-
ance request being made by a 
Cape resident. 
 
Piers:  President Gallagher re-
ported that the revamping and 
updating of the Piers Committee 
database will cost about $450. 
 
Comments from the Floor: 
 
Budget Committee Chairman, 
Mike Buchet, stated that he will 
be conducting a review of budget 
line item targets to determine if 
any adjustments may be neces-
sary. 
 
Attendance:  Governors Daly, 
Gallagher, Gardner, Lamb and 
Newman were present.  Gover-
nors Berley, Campbell, Dem-
bowski and Mooneyhan were ab-
sent.  Budget Committee Chair-
man, Buchet was also present. 
 

Adjournment:   A motion was 
made and approved to adjourn 
from the regular monthly meet-
ing.  The regular August 8, 2011 
CSCIA Monthly BOG meeting 
was adjourned at 8:30 P.M.  
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The deadline for articles and ads is 
the 12th of the month. 
The Caper is published ten months a 
year and sent bulk rate to all residents of 
Cape St. Claire, all nonresident lot own-
ers, local government officials and ad-
vertisers.  Copies are also available in 
CSCIA Office, Broadneck Library and 
local stores. 

 

POLICY FOR ARTICLE SUBMISSIONS 
 

All submissions for The Caper must be 
received by the editor by the 12th of the 
prior month.  Submissions should be 
emailed as Microsoft Word attachments
(PC only) to: capereditor@cscia.org, or 
dropped off (on disc or CD) at the Club-
house.  Articles must be submitted elec-
tronically. DO NOT submit as inline text 
of email.  All articles should be clearly 
labeled with the 1) submitter's name, 2) 
phone number, 3) article filename (s), 4) 
software product and 5) version used.  
Please keep a backup copy of each file 
and do not submit disks containing ex-
traneous files.  After The Caper proc-
esses each article, the submitter’s disk 
can be picked up at the CSCIA office 
during regular hours.  The Caper Staff 
and the Cape St. Claire Improvement 
Association reserve the right to refuse 
any article, letter or advertising that it 
deems inflammatory, in poor taste or 
inappropriate. 

formed in 2007 with the purpose 
of preserving and restoring the 
property for generations to come. 
“It’s interesting to me to think 
that years and years ago, people 
were seeing the same things we 
see now," said Corinne. 
Corinne has been a Girl Scout 
since the first grade and, in addi-
tion to the Gold Award, she also 
completed her Bronze and Silver 
Awards. For her Bronze Award, 
Corinne installed the flagpole and 
garden at the Cape Main Beach 
along with two other Scouts in 
her troop.  
Her Silver project was also a 
group project with two other 
Scouts.  They planned, coordi-
nated, and implemented a day for 
younger Scouts focusing on pet 
care, animals that work (service 
animals), spaying and neutering, 
pet health and nutrition, etc. They 
called it “Pet University” and had 
both a representative from Guid-
ing Eyes for the Blind there as 
well as a local veterinarian for an 
educational presentation.  
The Girl Scout Gold Award is 
equivalent to the Boy Scout’s Ea-
gle Scout Award. Corinne’s pro-
ject required her to spend at least 
65 hours on the planning and im-
plementation of her project – 
tasks that required her to invoke 
the leadership skills that she had 
been developing over the years as 
a Girl Scout.   
Her efforts involved coordinating 
with the GFPS, Anne Arundel 
County Facilities Department, 
and the Anne Arundel County 
Public Schools in order to com-
plete the project. She also pre-
sented her project idea to the 
Anne Arundel County Council 
very early on in the process.   
Corinne coordinated the donation 
of materials and volunteer labor 
to install the trail markers and de-

Outstanding Teen 

 
On a recent muggy evening, I had 
the pleasure of experiencing the 
new Goshen Farm Walking Trail 
with its impressive creator, 17-
year-old Cape resident Corinne 
Bailey, as my guide.   
Corinne conceived, planned and 
constructed the self-guided his-
torical walking trail as her Girl 
Scout Gold Award project. The 
informative trail provides inter-
esting facts along an 11-point 
tour.  
The Goshen Farm site includes an 
historic house built in the 1780's, 
several remaining outbuild-
ings, and 22 acres of open space 
that will one day be a center for 
history and nature interpretation. 
Corinne explained that her 
“passion” for the property grew 
out of her family’s involvement 
with the Goshen Farm Preserva-
tion Society (GFPS), which was 
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Firehouse Fundraiser 

at RiverBay Roadhouse 

On August 2, 2011 The River 

Bay Road House hosted a benefit 

for Cape Saint Claire Volunteer 

Fire Company "Station 19". The 

Roadhouse donated $400 dollars 

to the station from the evening's 

proceeds and the fire fight-

ers were able to raise another 

$150 dollars with a 50/50 raffle. 

This money will be put toward 

the new Pumper Tanker 

that currently is on order.  

signed the trail guide which can 
be found on the GFPS website. 
The GFPS expressed their appre-
ciation for Corinne’s contribution 
to the property.  
“Corinne’s trail has brought more 
positive attention to the property 
and our efforts, and we look for-
ward to having Cape residents 
support us as we try to keep Cape 
history intact,” said Barbara Mor-
gan, President of the GFPS.  
Corinne plans to continue to sup-
port the GFPS with its restoration 
efforts. After graduating with 
honors from Broadneck High 
School this year, she plans to en-
ter Towson University’s Honors 
College in the fall. 
More information about the walk-
ing trail, the trail guide itself, and 
about the efforts of the GFPS can 
be found on their website.  
 

Pat Miller presenting a $400 check to 

Chief Drew Mutch 

i 

410-224-4400 
Independently Owned & Operated 

Direct Line: 

 

410-757-7080 
 

Mona@MonaLaCovey.com 
 

http://www.MonaLaCovey.com 

This is not a solicitation for currently listed properties.  

Still the #1 Agent at RE/MAX Advantage Realty 

Mona 
LaCovey & AssociatesLaCovey & AssociatesLaCovey & AssociatesLaCovey & Associates    

CRb ABR  CRS  CRb ABR  CRS  CRb ABR  CRS  CRb ABR  CRS      

Associate BrokerAssociate BrokerAssociate BrokerAssociate Broker    

Jena  

I’d like to take this opportunity to say a huge thank you to 
you both.  The process of buying a home can be quite 

challenging and yes, very frustrating at times, but through it 

all, you’ve both been a source of support and encouragement.  
There were times when I didn’t know whether or not a house 

would come through for me and sometimes it didn’t , at no 
fault of your own.  You guys never gave up on me and I 

always felt like I could depend on you for your knowledge and 

advice.  You worked hard and always kept me in the loop. 
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CAPER SPECIAL 

50% OFF** 
All Accessories 

(includes heaters, cleaners, covers & more…) 
** with new pool purchase 

7/31/2011 

September 11th  at 6:00 
pm.   Many exciting events are in 
the works! 

CSC United 

Methodist 

Church 

Pastor - Rev. Lys Cockrell  
  
Sunday Worship Service - 9:00 
a.m.  If you are looking for a 
church home, we'd love to have 
you visit with us for worship. 
  
Sunday School  resumes on     
September 11th on Sunday morn-
ings at 10:30 am .  Registration is 
from 8/24 to 9/4.   
All ages - preschool through adult 
- are warmly invited to attend.  
  
Youth Group - grades 8 through 
12 - will have a Kick Off Pot 
Luck Dinner and Games for 
youth and their parents on      

Goshen 

Farm  

Preservation 

Congratulations to Chris Pierce 
for winning the kayak.  Chris 
grew up in Cape St. Claire and 
hopes to relocate back here in the 
near future. In the mean time he 
gave the Kayak to his sister to 
enjoy with her two children.  
Thank you to everyone who sup-
ported us by purchasing kayak 
raffle tickets.  
 
Please join us on September 17th 
at 1 pm at Goshen Farm for our 
first Open House.  Admission is 
FREE!  There will be history 
tours, as well as information on 
our Goshen Garden, renovation 

and our progress. Light refresh-
ments will be available. We will 
be selling memberships,        
SPECIAL OFFER  Get four 

months free membership if you 

join the Goshen Farm Preserva-

tion Society at the open house! 

Your membership will be valid 

through December 31, 2012!,       

t-shirts, books, hydrangeas plants 
(cut from May Radoff’s original 
hydrangeas), Halloween Ball tick-
ets and more.  Kids are welcome 
and bring two friends.  We hope 
to see you there! 
 
Once again we are hosting our 3rd 
Annual Halloween Ball!!  This 
year’s event is on Saturday,  
October 22nd at 7:30 pm.  DJ 
Chris Timko will be spinning the 
tunes, Silent Auction, 50/50, Cos-
tume Contest.  Each ticket gets 
you delectable hors devours from 
Chef Beth Rocco and 1 drink of 
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beer, wine or soda, additional 
available for purchase.  GFPS 
member price $20 per ticket, non 
member $25.  Costumes are en-
couraged but not required. 
 
Plans are underway for the 
Goshen Garden.  If you are inter-
ested in a Garden plot for next 
year please contact us for more 
information, or see us at the Open 
House. Visit us at 
wwww.goshenfarm.org and on 
Facebook. 

Spotlight– Annapolis 

Dance Factory 
Did you know that we have a 
dance studio, right here in Cape 
St. Claire?  Annapolis Dance Fac-
tory, located in the Cape St. 
Claire shopping center, provides 
quality dance instruction to chil-
dren and adults, of all ages, while 
also focusing on 
having fun.   
 

Owner, Sue 
Anderson’s daugh-
ter, Stephanie, has 
been dancing at 
the studio which 
became the Anna-
polis Dance Fac-
tory since 
1997.   Sue said; 
“We loved the stu-
dio because, not 
only was my daughter learning to 
dance, but it felt like a second 

family to us.  In 
those early 
years, all the 
kids seemed to 
get along and 
support each 
other.”  When 
the prior owner 
decided in 2007 
to sell the dance 
studio, Sue 
bought it in or-

der to keep it in the same “home 
away from home” location in 
Cape St. Claire that she and her 
daughter  had come to love.  They 
renamed the studio the Annapolis 
Dance Factory.  A couple years 
later, Sue and her family moved 
to Cape St. Claire.  Now Stepha-
nie, is one of the most loved in-
structors at the Annapolis Dance 

Factory, and 
really has a 
gift for inspir-
ing the 
youngsters. 
  
The Annapo-
lis Dance 
Factory offers 
classes in bal-
let, jazz, tap, 
acro, lyrical 
and hip-hop 
at the mo-

ment.  They are continuously 
looking for new classes to offer, 
and instructors to teach them. 
They have offered classes in ball-
room dancing, as well as belly 
dancing.  They also have an in-
structor who teaches martial arts, 
currently Japanese Sword 
(Kenjutsu), and self-defense 
classes.  Did you know that the 
Annapolis Dance Factory offers 
classes for adults too? 

  
They have also catered parties for 

9/17/2011  1 PM TO 4 PM 
 

OPEN HOUSE                         
at Goshen Farm 

 
FREE ADMISSION 

 
Light refreshments 

Books, t-shirts, hydrangeas and 
more for sale 
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Garden  

Club 

 

The crepe myrtles 
fade, the sedums be-

gin blushing pink, and we all 
know September is here.  For 
kids, it’s back to school!  For the 
rest of us, it’s time to plant those 
mums and pansies, fertilize our 
cool-season lawns, and wait for 
the dog days of summer to end.   
This gardener slipped away to 
Canada for much of August and 
was stunned to see in those north-
ern gardens mophead hydrangeas 
and rose of sharons in full bloom 
alongside the black-eyed susans, 
Japanese anenomes, and even the 

sedums!  The shorter growing 
season up north means all the 
early blooms are later and all the 
late blooms are earlier, leading to 
gardens full of simultaneous 
blooms that in our more moderate 
gardens are spread over a much 
longer period.  Their gardens cer-
tainly are lushly blooming in 
ways ours are not in mid-summer, 
but how fortunate we are in the 
Cape to have daffodils in March 
and mums blooming into Novem-
ber!  I for one will not be moving 
to the snowy north anytime soon! 
The Garden Club will resume its 
meetings every first Tuesday of 
the month, starting September 6th 
at 7pm in the Clubhouse meeting 
room.  We always look forward 
to seeing one another again, to 
share our news from the summer 
and the bounty of vegetables 
some of us manage to produce: 
tomatoes, zucchini, basil, and 
many others.  On Tuesday Octo-
ber 4th, we’ll gather to exchange 
seeds and cuttings from all our 
tender annuals, which we’ll then 
save to plant next spring.  In mid-
October, we hope to gather for a 
guided walking tour of Goshen 
Farm, date TBA.  Later, on Sun-
day October 23rd, we’ll celebrate 
the harvest of another happy sum-
mer with our Yard of the Month 
winners at our annual Harvest 
Dinner potluck and plant raffle.   

children and teens; everything 
from Princess Parties to Hula Par-
ties to Hip-Hop parties.  This 
summer, the Annapolis Dance 
Factory is conducting day camp 
and classes.  A first hand review 
from a soon-to-be Fourth Grader 
rated the Annapolis Dance Fac-
tory summer camp as her favorite 
camp so far this summer!  Check 
out their upcoming Fall schedule 
on their dynamic, recently up-
dated website:  
www.annapolisdance.com. 
  
When asked what she enjoys 
most about seeing the dance stu-
dents learn, Sue responded; “I 
love kids, and I love to see them 
come back year after year, and 
improve their technique as well as 
all the other life skills they are 
learning here.”  She is also in-
spired by the adults who take 
classes and progress with their 
interest in learning more tech-
nique. 
  
Sue says she also loves that the 
Cape is a very close community, 
and that “everyone knows each 
other and supports each other be-
cause the Cape is like its own lit-
tle town.” 

  
When she opened Annapolis 
Dance Factory, Sue’s goal was to 

provide a place for kids and 
adults to come to learn good 
dance technique, and have fun at 
the same time.  Based on the 
looks on the young dancers’ faces 
at dance summer camp, and at 
their end of the year recital, An-
napolis Dance Factory has done 
exactly that!  
  
Check out Annapolis Dance Fac-
tory’s website and look at the 
great opportunities for young, and 
not-so-young, dancers to learn 
more and have fun, right here in 
the Cape! 
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BACK TO SCHOOL 

 

Motorists, please be sure to watch 
for children as they walk to and 
from school. And parents, please 
remind your children to look both 
ways when crossing the road, use 
cross walks and watch for cars. 
 

The CSCIA wishes 
our many students and 

teachers a safe and 
productive school 

year. 

Fellow Capers, we hope you can 
join us for these events – we are 
always happy to welcome new 
faces!  Please email 
flokell@verizon.net for more in-
formation or with any questions 
or suggestions.  We’d love to hear 
from you!  Also, please visit our 
new blog anytime, capegarden-
club.wordpress.com, where we 
post updates and announcements, 
as well as month-by-month gar-
dening tips and even planting in-
structions. 
Finally, we would like to give our 
warmest congratulations to the 
Yard of the Month winners for 
July: 
Area 1:  Mr. & Mrs. Steven Bavis 
– 1144 Riverview Drive 
Area 2:  Mr. & Mrs. Charles Potts 
– 1043 Oak Tree Lane 
Area 3:  Mr. & Mrs. Robert Les-
ter – 1139 Latrobe Drive 
Area 4:  Mr. & Mrs. Gene Barn-

hart – 847 Chestnut Tree Drive 
Area 5:  Mr. & Mrs. Roger Knox 
– 1393 Greenway Drive 
 

And for August: 
 

Area 1:  Mr. Stephen Arnold, 
1226 River Bay Road      
Area 2: Mr. and Mrs. Presti, 1172 
St. George Drive 
Area  3:  Mr. and Mrs. Gerald 
Moore, Jr., 1146 Hampton Road 
Area  4:  Mr. and Mrs. Bernard 
Quibilan, 1198 Hampton Road 
Area 5:  Mr. and Mrs. William 
Klocko, 701 Hillcrest Drive  

 

We congratulate you on your 
lovely contributions to the beauty 
of the Cape, and hope to meet you 
in person at our Harvest Dinner! 
Submitted by Audrey Lengbeyer 

from Georgian Bay, Ontario, 

Canada 
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                    Halloween HappeningsHalloween HappeningsHalloween HappeningsHalloween Happenings    
    Saturday, October 22, 2011 10 am until 3 pm 

 

IN RESPONSE TO MANY REQUESTS THE STRAWBERRY FESTIVAL COMMITTEE IS SPON-

SORING OUR 3rd   ANNUAL HALLOWEEN EVENT IN THE CORRAL AREA OF THE 

CLUBHOUSE ON SATURDAY,       OCTOBER 22, 2011. WE WILL BE HOSTING 

CRAFTS, A MOONBOUNCE, HAYRIDES, SCARECROW MAKING AND A   PUMPKIN 

PATCH. FOOD AND CRAFTS WILL BE AVAILABLE TO PURCHASE. ADVANCED 

REGISTRATION IS REQUIRED AND SPACES WILL BE LIMITED. SEND YOUR REGISTRATIONS 

IN EARLY!! 

 

TRICK OR TREAT AT THE SHOPPING CENTER 

ON SATURDAY, OCTOBER 29, 2011 JOIN YOUR FRIENDS AND NEIGHBORS AS THEY 

DRESS UP AND TRICK-OR-TREAT AT THE CAPE ST. CLAIRE SHOPPING CENTER. 

TRICK-OR- TREATING WILL BEGIN AT 5PM AND LAST UNTIL 6:30 PM OR UNTIL THE 

CANDY IS GONE!!! LOOK FOR THE SIGNS IN THE WINDOWS OF THE LOCAL MER-

CHANTS TO IDENTIFY THOSE PARTICIPATING. AS ALWAYS DO NOT FORGET TO SAY 

THANK YOU!!!! 

 

 

 

HOLIDAY CRAFT SHOW 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 22, 2011 

10AM UNTIL 3PM AT THE CAPE ST. CLAIRE CLUBHOUSE CRAFTERS NEEDED     CALL 

MARY LAMB  

AT 410-757-0593 

          SPONSORED BY CSC HALLOWEEN HAPPENINGS 
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Halloween Happenings Registration Form 
 
 

HAY RIDES, PUMPKINS, FACE PAINTING, 

MOON BOUNCE, SCARECROW MAKING, 

CRAFTS AND MORE……. 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 22nd  

JOIN YOUR FRIENDS AND NEIGHBORS FOR A HALLOWEEN EVENT IN THE 

CLUBHOUSE CORRAL (next to the clubhouse) 

FROM 10 AM UNTIL 3 PM. 

$5.00 PER CHILD (PRICE INCLUDES ACTIVITIES, HAYRIDE AND 1 PUMPKIN) 

$6.00 ADDITIONAL FOR SCARECROW MAKING SUPPLIES 

ADVANCED REGISTRATION IS REQUIRED 

 

FAMILY NAME___________________________PHONE #____________ 

 

ADDRESS___________________________________________________ 

 

CHILDS NAME____________________________AGE____________________ 

CHILDS NAME____________________________AGE____________________ 

CHILDS NAME____________________________AGE____________________ 

CHILDREN ATTENDING _______________ X $5.00 = _________ 

NUMBER OF SCARECROWS TO BE MADE X$6.00 = _________  
SUPPLIES INCLUDED FOR SCARECROW- STRAW, PANTS, SHIRT, TWINE,GLUE, FACE MAKING MATERIALS 

ETC… (YOU MAY BRING YOUR OWN STRAW HAT IF DESIRED) 

CHECKS SHOULD BE MADE PAYABLE TO STRAWBERRY FESTIVAL AND RE-

TURNEDWITH REGISTRATION ASAP AS SPACE IS LIMITED!! 

PLEASE COMPLETE THE ABOVE REGISTRATION FORM AND RETURN WITH 

PAYMENT TO HALLOWEEN HAPPENINGS - 

1180 SUMMIT DRIVE – ANNAPOLIS, MD 21409 (410-757-0593) 
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CRAFTERS NEEDED FOR FALL CRAFT SHOW 
 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 22, 2011 
 

10 AM UNTIL 3 PM 
NAME______________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS____________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________ 

PHONE______________________________________________________ 

 CRAFT______________________________________________________ 

 PRODUCT TO BE DISPLAYED_________________________________ 

 INSIDE SPACE ($40.00) _______  OUTSIDE SPACE($30.00)_______ 

CRAFT SPACES WILL BE SET-UP INSIDE AND OUTSIDE OF THE CLUBHOUSE. 

Setup begins at 7am.  THERE WILL BE A $30.00 SPACE FEE FOR OUTSIDE AND A 

$40.00 SPACE FEE INSIDE (10’ SPACE).  THIS FEE SHOULD ACCOMPANY 

YOUR REGISTRATION.  CRAFTERS ARE REQUIRED TO PROVIDE THEIR 

OWN TABLES.  CHECKS SHOULD BE MADE PAYABLE TO THE STRAWBERRY 

FESTIVAL.  REGISTRATIONS ARE LIMITED AND ARE ON A FIRST COME 

FIRST SERVE BASIS.   SEND FORM AND PAYMENT TO:  

STRAWBERRY FESTIVAL HALLOWEEN EVENT / 1180 SUMMIT DR.                

ANNAPOLIS, MD 21409 /FOR MORE INFORMATION CALL MARY LAMB AT 

(410)757-0593 
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RESERVE A TABLE OF 10 AND RECEIVE 1 TICKET FREE  ($405.00) 
Email Mary Lamb to reserve your tickets at shelbyllamb@aol.com or  

phone 410-991-9610 
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••••    Every Monday is Senior Citizen DayEvery Monday is Senior Citizen DayEvery Monday is Senior Citizen DayEvery Monday is Senior Citizen Day    
10% 10% 10% 10% OFF on Entire Purchase for Persons 65 or OlderOFF on Entire Purchase for Persons 65 or OlderOFF on Entire Purchase for Persons 65 or OlderOFF on Entire Purchase for Persons 65 or Older    

(except sale items ) 

••••    Every Tuesday is Wine DayEvery Tuesday is Wine DayEvery Tuesday is Wine DayEvery Tuesday is Wine Day    
10% 10% 10% 10% OFF on Wine PurchaseOFF on Wine PurchaseOFF on Wine PurchaseOFF on Wine Purchase (except sale items ) 

••••    All Sales begin on WednesdayAll Sales begin on WednesdayAll Sales begin on WednesdayAll Sales begin on Wednesday    

 

Sign up for wine tastings by 

emailing vsannapolis@verizon.net 

For information on Friday night Beer 
tastings and other special events.  
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Local Resident 44 Years  
 28 Years Experience 

2nd Annual Joey Sudo 

Golf Tournament 

4 man Best Ball 

 
Friday, September 16,2011 
$125 per player,  
Registration 7:00 am 
Enjoy a complete program of 
special events, 18 holes of golf 
(including cart), breakfast, door 
prizes and an exciting awards 
banquet… 
Longest drive contests 
• Closest to the pin challenge 
• Each participant will receive a 
complimentary greens fee pass 
valid anytime M-F 
 
Tel: 410-903-4043 or 
443-763-2669 
joeysgolfouting@gmail.com     
 
Not able to play? Alternate Op-
tions 

• Tee Sign Sponsorship $100 - 
A tee sign with your name or 
company logo will be put on 
the hole of your choice. 
• Flat Donation – Donations of 
any size are appreciated. 
 
This event is to help raise aware-
ness of ATRT cancer and its 11 
year old victim, Joey Sudo. Joey 
was diagnosed with ATRT in 
2007. After undergoing chemo-
therapy & radiation therapy, he 
was cancer free for two years. In 
May 2010, Joey was diagnosed 
with a recurrence and started the 
battle again. With the proceeds 
from last year's tournament, Joey 
traveled to Houston, TX to have 
proton radiation therapy. The 
treatment was successful, leaving 
his tumors "dead." In June 2011, 
Joey was diagnosed with another 

reoccurrence. However, the only 
treatment options left are experi-
mental. All of the proceeds will 
go to Joey and his family. 
About ATRT: 
 
Atypical Teratoid Rhabdoid tu-
mor is a rare tumor that is usually 
diagnosed in early childhood. 
ATRT can occur anywhere in the 
central nervous system. In the 
United States, three children per 
1,000,000 or around 30 new 
ATRT cases are diagnosed each 
year. The survival rate for chil-
dren 
under 3 is less than 10%. Older 
children, when treated with che-
motherapy and radiation, are 
closer 
to 70%. Joey is the first recorded 
case in medical history for this 
type of cancer to return. 
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Cape Saint Claire  

Improvement Association 

 

The Cape SIGNBOARD  
 

Please contact Mary Lamb at  

signboard@cscia.org for  

reservations or information 

Who Am I? 

 

Are you a long time Caper?  Can you identify the people in pic-
ture 1 and 2?  If you think you know the identity of the subjects in 
these pictures email your guess to   Caper@cscia.org  The first 
correct email will win a $10.00 Gift Card from this months spon-
sor  "Ritas Italian Ice, Cape St. Claire".  Each month a local busi-
ness will sponsor this contest by providing a prize for the correct 
answer.   Check your October Caper for the identity of the Sep-
tember photos,the winner of the $10.00 gift card and another 
chance to test your community knowledge.  Many thanks to our 
local business men and women for their community support!    Picture 1 

Picture 2 
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